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Dr. Locke also shared that she attended a workshop regarding the California State University “area F” 
requirement (ethnic studies) approval process. Many CSU and Community College counselors and ethnic 
studies instructors are not happy with the denial of the majority of ethnic studies submissions. Only one of 
our ethnic studies classes (ETH 4, Chicano Culture) was approved by the Chancellor’s Office. We can 
resubmit in Fall 2021, with the potential of approval being backdated. Overall, there is much confusion 
about the process for approval. 
 
 

2. Year of the Adjunct - ideas Cheryl O’Donnell/ 
 Cathryn Wilkinson 
Dr. Wilkinson shared that this topic is on the agenda due to discussion at last month’s meeting. She and 
Ms. O’Donnell encouraged members to share their ideas. Ms. Gonzalez inquired if Dr. Trengove has any 
data on adjuncts. He shared that they did a survey on remote experience, but adjunct response was fairly 
low compared to the entire campus community. Ms. Hobson added that it would be fun to support 
adjuncts by mentoring them, and making them feel welcome and appreciated at Hartnell. Ms. Gonzalez 
added in the chat: “I encourage us to look for ways to recognize them. Maybe this can include data during 
convocation regarding the importance of PT faculty at our campus.” 
 
ACTION 
Dr. Wilkinson requested members submit more ideas. Dina will figure out the best way to submit ideas and 
notify everyone. 
 
 

3. Virtual Convocation (August 27) and 
New Faculty Orientation (August 24 and 25) Cathryn Wilkinson 
Dr. Wilkinson shared that Convocation will be completely virtual again for Fall 2021. We will also host a 
virtual New Faculty Orientation prior to Convocation. Dr. Wilkinson added that, per the terms of the most 
recent CBA, adjuncts received an increase in stipends to attend these events. Due to the lack of time, Dr. 
Wilkinson requested members to share their ideas via today’s chat function or via email 
(cwilkinson@hartnell.edu). 
 
 

4. Distance Education Academy Carol Hobson 
Ms. Hobson shared that the Distance Education Academy was the best way to train our faculty last 
summer. Feedback was generally very good; faculty liked the idea of “learning by doing,” but would have 
liked more time (they only had two weeks). Most faculty haven’t taken online classes, so having them do 
this as a student was helpful for faculty to feel what our students feel. 
 
Ms. Hobson proposed another summer DE Academy to Dr. Wilkinson and Interim Dean Joy Cowden. She 
suggested a four-week academy for fifty faculty, which would include more reviews on accessibility. Dr. 
Wilkinson shared that she has been working with Dean Cowden on the plans. 
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5. Academic Senate Report Cheryl O’Donnell 
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O’Donnell stated that she will work with Dr. Wilkinson on outlining the factor

https://hartnell.preview.programmapper.ws/academics
https://cccconfer.zoom.us/j/98355144507
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ADJOURNMENT Cathryn Wilkinson 
Meeting adjourned at 5:15 pm. 


